
HORTON PUBLIC LIBRARY
Special Meeting Minutes 05/13/2020

Present: In person - Tammy Shoemaker, Cathy Gordon, Jessica Buhrman, Gil Bunning. Via Zoom: Lynn Allen, Crystal Willich. Missing: Nancy Martin, Connie Shippy
Call to Order: Tammy Shoemaker called the meeting to order at 5:19pm. 
Agenda: There is no formal agenda for this special meeting.
Minutes:  Apr 29th meeting minutes not presented but is available upon request.
Director's Report: Directors Report available but not reviewed.
Treasurer's Report / Budget Review:  Checks needing signatures were presented to be signed. 
Correspondence:  None
Old Business:  Updates were given to the board regarding the basement issues. Several contractors were contacted to see if they could provide services needed. Two of the contractors (Cummings Constructions & Madison Construction) never returned calls or provided estimates after viewing the basement. One contractor (JB Construction) decided against providing an estimate as he could not begin any work until at least December. Another contractor (Thrasher) reported that the issues that needed addressed was not in the realm of their services provided. We are continually searching for & calling on contractors to find one who can assist us. Some of the verbal informational opinions regarding our issues still leaned heavily on it being a drainage tile failure. Fixes ranged from egress window box repairs & seal/painting- least likely, singular drainage repair, to full drainage system repair/replace with excavating of site 20ft down & 5ft out from facility around the entirety. 
An update on the “fuzzies” was given to the board. After speaking to a microbiologist who works for the Kansas Dept. of Agriculture they informed that we had either a variety of indoor white mold, or Efflorescence (a crystalline growth, that has a white, almost fluffy appearance & often is mistaken for white mold. It typically grows on brick, concrete and stucco & is caused by salt deposits. Efflorescence does not pose the same health threats as mold. It usually takes a mold specialist to determine the difference between efflorescence & white mold) & pink/red mold which is actually an Aspergillus fungus (found commonly on indoor building materials when they become water damaged). "While certain molds are toxigenic, meaning they can produce toxins (specifically mycotoxins), the molds themselves are not toxic, or poisonous." Anyone with asthma, reduced immune systems or are susceptible to allergens that could be exposed may suffer common allergy symptoms such as sinusitis, itchy eyes, headache and fever when exposed to indoor molds & fungi. For some individuals, the allergic reaction caused by mold exposure is more severe. 
The Mayo Clinic states the following conditions may develop in certain people after mold exposure:
Mold-induced asthma (specifically anyone already suffering from asthma or severe allergies)
Allergic fungal sinusitis
Allergic bronchopulmonary aspergillus’s (danger for those with asthma or cystic fibrosis)
Hypersensitivity pneumonitis
The health dept. was spoken with after receiving this information. The representative spoken with stated that if the Library were to open that a public announcement of possible health issue due to spore contaminants in the basement area & possible air circulation must be posted for public safety.

Director shared current updates & recommendations of NEKLS, KLA, State of Kansas & Health Dept. regarding how the pandemic continues to affect Libraries across the state. An update on supply acquisitions was made. 
The Board discussed the continued closure of the Library. A Phased pandemic plan was presented for review of the board. The board felt it appropriate to not decide on a phased plan at this time, due to the ongoing concerns regarding the pandemic & the basement issues. The Library will remain closed & staff will remain on paid leave.

Updates were given on the NO Hunger Summer lunch program which begins on May 21st & a secondary food distribution program that is still in the works. Locations were discussed for possibilities as we cannot at this time hold it in our facility.

New Business: 
Presented to the Board was the option to suspend all current fines & place a 6mth hold on all future possible fines, to reevaluate in 6 months. Cathy Gordon made the motion to suspend all current fines & fees for all HPL account holders & to not charge any fines & fees for the next 6mth at which time the board will re-evaluate the position. Gil Bunning Second the motion. Motion carries unanimously.

Executive Board Member Elections.
Lynn Allen nominated the following: Tammy Shoemaker to remain Board Chair, Cathy Gordon to remain Board Vice Chair, and Chrystal Willich for Treasurer. Cathy Gordon nominated Gil Bunning for Treasurer. Chrystal Willich denied acceptance her nomination. Gil Bunning accepted his nomination. Tammy Shoemaker accepted her nomination. Cathy Gordon accepted her nomination. As all accepted nominee positions were unattested all nominee will remain in office or attain their office seating as follows: Tammy Shoemaker – Board Chair, Cathy Gordon – Vice Chair, Gil Bunning – Treasurer.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Board entered executive session at 5:57pm to discuss personnel matters. The board exited executive session at 6:08pm. Action was taken via a statement by Cathy Gordon to offer Jessica Buhrman the Director position ending the Interim term of service. The board offered $13hr with an increase possible upon completion off APPLE. Jessica responded to the board that the offer was below what she was anticipating based on the wages of peers in like situations across NEKLS. Also that due to the changes in APPLE (which she was already accepted to), it will now not be competed till the spring of 2022 as it was pushed back due to the pandemic. The board responded with the wage increase being in 1 years’ time instead of APPLE completion. Jessica responded that she felt and increase in wage in 1year would be sufficient for future additions but that the current offer still fell short of base guidelines of peers based on NEKLS accreditation standards. Jessica offered to read a prepared statement regarding her tenure, that was planned to be shared prior to the executive session. The Board declined needing to read the document. Further discussions were held. The Board re-entered executive session at 6:11pm. They exited session at 6:17pm. Action was taken via a statement by Cathy Gordon to offer Jessica the Director position at $15hr with future wage increases being considered in 1 years’ time. Board Chair Tammy Shoemaker made additional statements regarding the boards positive view of the actions that Jessica has taken during her current time of Interim. Jessica accepted the offer presented by the board.

Adjourn:  Motion was made by Cathy Gordon, seconded by Gil Bunning to adjourn.  Motion carried. Adjournment at 6:19pm Next meeting will be June 10th at 5:15pm, via zoom & in person.
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